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Summary:
[nspection on June 29 - July 2, 1982 (Report No. 50-312/82-29)

Areas Inspected: A special inspection by a regionally based inspector

of modifications and repair activities associated with Steam Generator
Auxiliary Feedwater Headers and the HPI Nozzle/Makeup lines. In addition
the inspector conducted a review of licensee activities related to SMUD
Special Report No, 82-04.

The inspection involved 28 inspection hours by one NRC inspector.

Results: No items of noncompliance or deviations were identified.
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DETAILS

Persons Contacted

a. Sacramento Municipal Utility District (SMUD)

*L. G. Schwieger, Quality Assurance Director
*T. E. Perry, Senior Quality Engineer
*J. Uhl, Mechanical Engineer
*R. Lawrence, Mechanical Maintenance Supervisor
S. W. Rutter, Quality Engineering Associate
S. R. Sommer, Engineering Technician

b. Bechtel Power Corporation

C. Letellier, Quality Control Coordinator
H. Davis, Civil Inspector
E. Conley, Mechanical/Welding Inspector

*Denotes those attending the exit interview on July 2, 1982.
Also, in attendance was Mr, H. L. Canter, the NRC Senior Resident
Inspector.

Modifications/Repair to Existing Plant Systems

The Rancho Seco facility has been in cold shutdown since April 1982

in order to perform modifications and repairs to the High Pressure
Injection Nozzlos and the Auxiliary Feedwater Header System. The

NRC Region V office by means of a task interface 2 rzement with NRR

was requested to review the licensee's Quality Ascurance/Quality Control
Program, the management controls and the repair/inspection associated
with these activities. The licensee's ongoing activities with respect
to these repairs are fully described in the NRC Resident Inspector's
reports for May and June 1982 (see I.E. Inspection Report Nos. 50-312/
82-21 and 82-25.)

During this inspection, the inspector observed the following work
activities and reviewed the following quality assurance procedures
and documents:

a. High Pressure Injection Nozzles: The quality records for the
high pressure injection nozzles were reviewed for compliance
with the applicable licensee procedures, specification and code
requirements. The records reviewed included Rancho Seco Work
Requests, associated Engineering Requirements/Instructions, Maintenance
Data Reports, Certifications for the sleeve material, Nondestructive
Examination Reports, and all associated radiographs.







Management Interview

On July 2, 1982, the inspector met with the licensee personnel denoted
in paragraph 1. The scope of the inspection, the observations and
findings of the inspector were discussed.



